
 

  

 

 

Visitors! 

 

A couple weeks ago we hosted a team of eleven visitors from First Baptist, our 

sending church in Salem, Oregon. We had a fabulous, adventure-packed week and 

saw God work in many ways. It was a great blessing to see how lives were 

transformed as we shared Christôs love through prayer, service and His word. 

 

 

 

Thank the Lord for a safe arrival after spending the night in Lima airport. The team 

was exhausted but excited to be here. 



    

     

We spent most of the first three days of the team's stay visiting many of the homes 

that FBC members sponsor. It was the first opportunity many had to see the deep 

need here in our community. 

 

    

   

The team also participated in a kidôs party and puppet show in our new community 

center in Mujeres con Esperanza (Women with Hope). The kids had a great time 

playing games and heard the parable of the lost sheep. After games and goodies the 

children and mothers made a Wordless Book bracelet and heard the Good News of 

Godôs love for them through the gift of Jesus. 

 



      

The team also participated in game time. As you can see, some of our friends are 

pretty competitive. At the end of the action-packed event the big guys stuffed 

themselves into the back of the van. We challenged ourselves to get the whole team 

down the hill in one trip. 

 

      

The Saturday before Motherôs Day we had a family party and community outreach. It 

was just like an old time tent revival meeting. We even recruited a top notch guitar 

player to accompany our worship. (Thank you, Pastor Mark!) 

 



     

Part of our festivities included a piñata and a special visit from our resident clown, 

Jonathan Anchante, Pastor Victorôs son. 

 

     

To finish off our family party and outreach we had a traditional lunch prepared for us 

by the ladies in our church, Iglesia Cristiana Buen Pastor (Good Shepherd Christian 

Church). The menu included spicy stuffed peppers, potato casserole, onion salad and 

a purple corn-based drink called 'chicha'. 

 



      

I almost forgoté. See Emily with a paw from the Peruvian delicacy, cuy (guinea pig), 

and Gregoria with the youngest visitor we have ever had, Elizabeth Alvey (7 months). 

 

     

  

What a week God blessed us with! It was great for our team to engage our work 

through both Serving Alto Cayma and our young church, Good Shepherd. Pastor 

Victor and his family were deeply impacted by the team, and the folks who work for 

the association were also blessed. 

 



 

 

What a privilege we have to be the hands of Jesus as we serve and minister to the 

special people here in Arequipa. At the end of each trip we like to capture the hand 

prints of the visitors who come to serve. It helps us remember how important each of 

you is to what we do here. And it shows us how great our God is -- He created each 

of us uniquely and with great purpose. (Donôt miss little Elizabethôs footprint in red.) 

 

Thank you for enabling us to serve, 

 

The Hollingsworths  
 

 

 

 

 

   

 

  

 

 


